## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 22, 1982

Dear Mr. Bradley:

Thank you for your recent letter. I appreciate the concern which prompted you to write. I have made careful note of your comments and want you to know that they will be brought to the attention of the appropriate members of the Administration.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. George R. Bradley, III 7875 Buckingham Road Cincinnati, Ohio 45243 GEORGE R. BRADLEY III 7875 BUCKINGHAM ROAD CINCINNATI, OHIO 45243

February 2, 1982

Mr. Michael K. Deaver, Assistant To The President and Deputy Chief Of Staff
White House
Washington D.C., 205000

Dear Mr. Deaver:

As a long time supporter of CARE, I am deeply concerned about the proposed executive order regarding the Combined Federal Campaign. The executive order would reduce CARE's income from the CFC by half; the ch changes in the eligibility criteria as proposed could eliminate CARE from the campaign. I am certain that these results were not intended by those who drafted the executive order and ask that it not be signed by the president as presently written. order as written would not reflect well upon the president, whose philosophy so clearly supports the vital role of private voluntary agencies. For over thirtyfive years. CARE has had the confidence of the american people and has received substantial support from federal employees through the Combined Federal Campaign. Its hard-nosed and businesslike yet compassionate approach to meeting human needs represents some of our country's finest efforts in this direction. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

George R. Bradley III

Yours truly,

ompletion Date

Y/MM/DD

Completed

Suspended

NCE: f Signer Dutgoing

February 23, 1982

Dear Congressmen Dunn and Oxley:

Thank you for your letter inviting me to speak at your seminar on March 31st. However, I'm afraid I simply can't schedule any additional time away from the White House during that period. I do appreciate you inviting me and wish you success with your plans for the program.

I would like to suggest that you contact Miss Judy Pond, White House Speaker's Bureau, to try to arrange for a substitute.

Again, thank you for your kind invitation.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Jim Dunn and The Honorable Michael G. Oxley House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

BCC- July Roud FYI

## Congress of the United States House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

February 10, 1982

Mr. Michael K. Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff and Assistant to the President The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

As freshman congressmen elected with marginal mandates, we both have been targeted by the Democratic Congressional Campaign Committee in the 1982 election as vulnerable House members. We were faced with many difficult decisions regarding the President's programs in the first session of this Congress; but from the outset, we both recognized the need to support many of the Administration's proposals. We must have your help if we are to see many of the President's programs come to fruition.

We are extremely sensitive to the concerns and needs of our constituents. Unemployment in the sixth district of Michigan and the fourth district of Ohio is running 9.8 and 15.8 percent respectively, an average of 4.5 points above the national average. Many small businesses and industries are barely surviving or are on the verge of bankruptcy. It is important to note that although many businesses supported the Reagan-Bush ticket in 1980 and saw this administration as a positive change, many now are having second thoughts about Republican ideals and philosophy on free enterprise.

Reinforcing the idea that the economy can and will be turned around in the months ahead, we are co-hosting a Business Day in Washington on March 31, 1982. It would be an honor and privilege for both of us if you would speak at our seminar.

Approximately 200 businessmen and women from both our districts will be flying to Washington to attend this seminar. We would like you to address our group on Wednesday, March 31st at 2:45 to 3:30 pm in room 345 of the Cannon House Office Building. If this time is not convenient or if you should have any questions regarding this request, please do not hesitate to contact either of us or Victoria Looney, the staff member who is coordinating this event at 225-4872.

Sincerely,

Tember of Congress

Sixth Michigan District

Michael G! Oxley Member of Congress Fourth Ohio District

WASHINGTON February 23, 1982

Dear Mr. Elliott:

Thank you for your recent letter. I appreciate the concern which prompted you to write.

In his State of the Union Address, President Reagan restated his commitment to eliminate the Department of Education as a Cabinet-level agency. As this goal can only be achieved through legislation, the Administration is currently developing a proposal to be submitted to the Congress.

I am grateful to have your comments and suggestions on this matter. You can be sure that they will be brought to the attention of the appropriate members of the Administration.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Philip Elliott 810 North Cooper Street Arlington, TX 76011

On Goger Street Arlington, Jesus 76011 February 6, 1982 Dear Mr. Deaver: Mr. Dan Quayles' bill (S 1821), which outlines the way in which the Department of Education should be abolished and its grograms dispersed, is one which you and Mr. Reagan should accept. DISPOSITION Completion Date YY/MM/DD Slease don't allow Secretary Terrel H. Bell to form it into a Foundation. yours truly, Philip Elliott C - Completed RRESPONDENCE: Initials of Signer **Date of Outgoing** mme

ap this worksheet attached to the original incoming letter.

nd all routing updates to Central Reference (Room 75, OEOB).

rays return completed correspondence record to Central Files.
er questions about the correspondence tracking system to Central Reference, ext. 2590.

WASHINGTON

February 23, 1982

Dear Mr. Fox:

Thank you for your recent letter. I appreciate the time you have taken to write.

The Reagan Administration is dedicated to reviving the productivity of the American economy. It was good of you to give me your comments and proposals concerning future policy initiatives which would help to advance the goals of the Administration. You can be sure that your ideas will be brought to the attention of the appropriate government officials.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Gerald Fox 9521 Southeast Little Club Way, North Tequesta, FL 33458 GERALD FOX
9521 S. E. LITTLE CLUB WAY NORTH
TEQUESTA, FLORIDA 33458

Mr. Michael K. Deaver,

Asst. to the President,

Dear Mr. Deaver:

WQ

**tuo** 

tur stir In a recent issue of The Wall Street Journal a lengthy article captioned, "Supply Side Sighs -- Business Leaders Grow Skeptical". Here is a striking paragraph, "They are concentrating spending on cost-cutting programs that promise a quick return on their investment rather than big expansions that could pay off several years from now". But what about the corporations who have not been thinking of expansion but simply replacement of machinery, equipment and even whole plants, just in order to be competitive. The current investment tax credit and the new lower depreciation rates are helpful though not much. Current prices being three or four times historic costs, their requirements for funds are staggering. Equity financing and bond financing would severely dilute their capital structure, hence is not conducive to favorable perception of teir securities, which consequently could be sold only at unbearable discounts. To encourage replacements, the tax credit would have to be three or four times the present rate, with a carry-forward that would enable the corporation to make use of it in a profitable year. To recapture any possible loss to the U.S. Treasury, the corporation would be obliged to pay out in dividends not less than 60% of net income.

Yours truly,

Berald dy

#### WASHINGTON

February 23, 1982

Dear Mr. Ambassador:

Enclosed is a photograph taken with President Mubarak during his recent visit to the White House.

Would you be so kind to forward it to him for his signature. I would appreciate it very much.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

His Excellency Dr. Ashraf A. Ghorbal Embassy of the Arab Republic of Egypt 2310 Decatur Place, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20008

WASHINGTON

February 23, 1982

Dear Mr. Kaufman:

Thank you for your letter and request for autographs on the picture you sent from TIME magazine. I appreciate your interest in having it for your collection.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Allan Kaufman One Sadore Lane Yonkers, New York 10710

One Sadore Lane Yonkers, New York 10710 February 4, 1982

Mr. Michael K. Deaver Beputy Chief of Staff and Assistant to the President The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

As an avid autograph collector who specialises in the authentic signatures of Presidential Cabinet members and the Presidential Assistants, I would greatly appreciate it if you could afix your authentic signature to the enclosed picture, taken from TIME magasine. And, if it is not too much trouble, if you can get your esteemed collegues to also autograph the picture, it would be a fine addition to my collection.

I do realize that your free time is scarce, but I do not mind waiting for your response. I only ask that the signatures be authentic and not machine printed. Thank you very much for your consideration regarding this request.

Very truly yours,

Allan Kauftan

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

February 23, 1982

Dear Mr. Kimmel:

Thank you for your letter. One of the most pleasant aspects of my position here in Washington is the opportunity it affords me to keep in touch with old friends.

I regret that we were unable to schedule the meeting you requested in your message. However, I will keep your comments in mind for the future.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Joseph S. Kimmel, Jr. Box 3807 Davenport, Iowa 52808

# JOSEPH S. KIMMEL, JR.

Mr. Michael Deaver Senior Staff Member The White House Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear Mike:

Iowa was the ideal choice of President Reagan for a direct Presidential briefing of his new decentralized entitlement programs.

When in the heartland of rural America, I feel it would be a great mistake if some time was not allowed for the President to visit with a group of farmers. Hopefully he would be accompanied by his Secretary of Agriculture.

I feel as strongly about this as I did about Sears not supporting campaigning in Iowa prior to our last caucus.

Best wishes for a successful trip. Remember the Des Moines Register will be out to "Kahl" your mission!

(4

Joseph S. Kimmel, Jr.

JSK, Jr/hw

Completion Date

YY/MM/DD.

NDENCE: his of Signer of Outgoing

WASHINGTON

February 23, 1982

Dear Mr. Lambeth:

Thank you for your recent message. I appreciate your support for the Administration and your concern for its continued success. It is always encouraging to hear from thoughtful citizens like you who share the President's philosophy of limited government and fiscal restraint. You can be sure that your comments will be brought to the attention of the appropriate Administration officials.

With best wishes,

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. E. N. Lambeth 808 South Center 20 Grand Prairie, TX 75051

Comments:		**************************************	*	Completion Date = Date	or Outgoing
		in the second se		Type of Response = Initia Code = "A"	
	D - Draft Response F - Furnish Fact Sheet to be used as Enclose	S - For Signatur X - Interim Repl sure		FOR OUTGOING CORRESPON	NDENCE:
	A - Appropriate Action C - Comment/Recommend		w/Copy	A - Answered B - Non-Special Referral	C - Complete S - Suspende
A	UTION COLLEGE			DISPOSITION CODES:	***
					***
LIN CO					r
	0,	Lanker	7		
4601	هر ختن ،				The state
A L		Sincerse Lander			To a real framework
				Section 2	
ne ne	eds Sto	to Presidents. The Co	untry		<u>'</u>
Showing.	and to be	to It.	apail the		
the mine	will to	i Presid.	1p		1 1
quie	"ango	esdain	april 11	Response Code	e YY/MM/D
04. 860	ch.	- Wagasi	Program apaid the	Type of	Completi Date
porter a	7 Presiden	LP.	08	DISPOSIT	ION
706. Da	ord Stocks	nou is a	mon on the strong Much		
V - Wash	1 LN /KRII N				
b.	you to pe	mude Pr	dellert	\ }	
& min		, n		<b>N</b>	
Dea	e lu-				
	Washingto	in DC 20	1507		
1600	Countyl	House ove 9.	1900		
	The White	Horse			
- 394	any Chief of	Stall		25/5	
m.9	Michael Do				
		Fol	1,3-1982		

Keep this worksheet attached to the original incoming letter.

Send all routing updates to Central Reference (Room 75, OEOB).

Always return completed correspondence record to Central Files.

Refer questions about the correspondence tracking system to Central Reference, ext. 2590.

WASHINGTON

February 23, 1982

Dear Miss Leone:

Mr. Deaver has asked me to forward the address you requested for Mother Theresa to you. It is as follows:

> Mother Theresa c/o Mrs. Vi Collins Director The Co-Workers of Mother Theresa 5106 Battery Lane Bethesda, Maryland 20014

> > Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE Staff Assistant to Michael K. Deaver

Miss Lyn Leone Post Office Box 735 Notre Dame, IN 46556 Dear Mr. Deaver:

I noted in the January/1982 issue of 4FE that you were pictured with Mother Teresa. I had the honor of meeting Mother Teresa at Notre Dame Several years ago during her first visit to the United States. I had wanted to write the since but never obtained an address. I would like to write and make a Combribution.

I am therefore writing to you with the hopes of obtaining a mailing address. Even the mailing address of he Order would be helpful.

Your assistance in this matter will be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely, Lyn, Leene

> Lyn Leone P.O. Box 735 Notre Dame, IN 46556

February 24, 1982

Dear Mr. Moore:

Mr. Deaver has asked me to thank you for <u>The Effects of Tax Policy on Capital Formation</u> and the pamphlet entitled <u>Pointing Taxes Toward More Productivity</u> and Less Inflation.

He appreciates your thoughtfulness in sending him the material, and looks forward to a time when he is able to read both publications.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE Staff Assistant to Michael K. Deaver

Mr. R. W. Moore
President
Financial Executives Institute
633 Third Avenue
New York, N.Y. 10017

#### FINANCIAL EXECUTIVES INSTITUTE

633 THIRD AVENUE, NEW YORK, N.Y. 10017 · 212 953-0500

ROBERT W. MOORE

February 16, 1982

Mr. Michael K. Deaver
Deputy Chief of Staff &
 Assistant to the President
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave., N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

I ask you to read and ponder a message that I bring to you from the members of Financial Executives Institute, 12,000 top financial officers of 6,000 American business organizations, large and small. Their task day in, day out, is to help make our economic system work.

The message is this: Government, give us a chance to prove that the economic recovery program now in place, plus individual initiative and perseverence, will indeed "get this country going again."

To refresh your understanding of the dynamics of the economic program, I enclose a book entitled <u>The Effects of Tax Policy on Capital Formation</u> and a pamphlet entitled <u>Pointing Taxes Toward Greater Productivity</u> and Less Inflation.

I ask you to read the book, the principal author of which is the present Under Secretary of the Treasury for Tax and Economic Affairs. If you do nothing else, read the Preface and the Summary and Conclusions, beginning at page 179. Then note how closely the tax policies incorporated in the Economic Recovery Tax Act of 1981, passed by this Congress, are aligned with the conclusions of this study, done in 1977.

The study done by Dr. Ture and Mr. Sanden, which was the basis for this book, defined the nature and extent of the capital formation problem facing the United States in the decade of the 1980s and recommended tax changes to meet the savings requirements necessary to produce the needed capital. As pointed out in the study, because of the disincentives in the Internal Revenue Code prior to enactment of the Economic Recovery Tax Act of 1981, a real and increasing capital shortage has existed and has been inhibiting the growth of the American economy.

Obviously, the tax changes recommended in the study, and now enacted into law, will only become effective in solving this economic problem over a relatively long time frame. We in Financial Executives Institute have been urging such a solution since 1973, as indicated by the enclosed pamphlet which we issued in 1979.

Although it is true that capital spending in various industries is temporarily stalled because of the recession, the improved capital formation provisions under the new tax law will contribute to a sustained growth in the economy as we come out of the recession. These improvements will also provide the means for keeping inflation at or near the greatly lowered rates which have been experienced over the last few months.

We concur in President Reagan's decision not to tamper with the tax provisions enacted in 1981 and to allow the present program a chance to work. Let's not digress from efforts to meet the ultimate goal because of political expedience. Let's keep in mind that more than two decades trying to solve immediate economic problems by applying "bandaid" solutions has brought us to the predicament from which we are now trying to extricate ourselves.

The future well-being of the United States rides on courageous and determined support for these economic and fiscal policies.

Sincerely,

R.W. Moore

Enclosure

## WITHDRAWAL SHEET

### **Ronald Reagan Library**

Collection Name

DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES

Withdrawer

KDB 7/18/2005

File Folder

**FOIA** 

CORRESPONDENCE - FEBRUARY 1982 (2)

F01-107/01

**MCCARTIN** 

Box Number

7619

1

37

DOC Document Type NO Document Description

**LETTER** 

No of Doc Date Restricpages

tions

2/24/1982 B6 116

M. DEAVER TO FORMER AIR TRAFFIC

CONTROLLER

#### Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

- B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
- B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
- B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]
- B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]
- B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
- B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
- B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]
- B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]
- C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

### WITHDRAWAL SHEET

### **Ronald Reagan Library**

Withdrawer Collection Name KDB 7/18/2005 DEAVER, MICHAEL: FILES **FOIA** File Folder CORRESPONDENCE - FEBRUARY 1982 (2) F01-107/01 **MCCARTIN** Box Number 7619 37 No of Doc Date Restric-DOC Document Type tions pages NO Document Description 2 LETTER 3 117 ND **B6** FORMER AIR TRAFFIC CONTROLLER TO **DEAVER** 

#### Freedom of Information Act - [5 U.S.C. 552(b)]

- B-1 National security classified information [(b)(1) of the FOIA]
- B-2 Release would disclose internal personnel rules and practices of an agency [(b)(2) of the FOIA]
- B-3 Release would violate a Federal statute [(b)(3) of the FOIA]
- B-4 Release would disclose trade secrets or confidential or financial information [(b)(4) of the FOIA]
- B-6 Release would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy [(b)(6) of the FOIA]
- B-7 Release would disclose information compiled for law enforcement purposes [(b)(7) of the FOIA]
- B-8 Release would disclose information concerning the regulation of financial institutions [(b)(8) of the FOIA]
- B-9 Release would disclose geological or geophysical information concerning wells [(b)(9) of the FOIA]
- C. Closed in accordance with restrictions contained in donor's deed of gift.

WASHINGTON

February 24, 1982

Dear Mr. Schmidt:

I am sorry that your letter wasn't received until after Mr. Deaver left for Europe last week. The party for Jerry Gillam has passed, but we would be happy to send a picture for you to give Mr. Gillam if you still want it. Please let us know.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORE Staff Assistant to Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Bob Schmidt 1561 10th Avenue Sacramento, CA 95818

WASHINGTON

February 25, 1982

Dear Mr. Hollatz:

Mr. Deaver has asked me to thank you for Guides of the Wisconsin Northwoods. I'm sure I noted a look of longing on his face while he was looking through the book.

Thanks again for your thoughtfulness.

Sincerely,

SHIRLEY MOORÉ

Staff Assistant to Michael K. Deaver

Mr. Tom Hollatz Lakeland Printing Co., Inc. P.O. Box 738 Minocqua, WI 54548

### LAKELAND PRINTING CO., Inc.

Printers and Publishers

Publishers of

#### THE LAKELAND TIMES

Don Walker, Publisher

P.O. BOX 738 - MINOCQUA, WI 54548

Box 100 rt.1 Boulder Junction, WI 54512

Dear Mike:

Thanks for the beautiful photo of the President through Michael Evans.

Also enclosed is a book on the great Northwoods of Wisconsin where President Eisenhower loved to fish. We have 2,300 crystal clear lakes in two counties.

Come on up.

Best wishes,

Tom Hollatz